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Bi-monthly News, Views and Comment from inside and out the Royal Edinburgh Hospital 
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Our last Patients Council Meeting


Monday 27th September  2010





Our guest speaker was Susan Pollock from Lothian Recovery Network (LRN).  Recovery is about living well in the presence or absence of symptoms.  LRN aims to change the culture in mental health services across Lothian to become strengths-based, rather than focussing on negatives.  They run an extensive programme of recovery training courses.  If you would like to find out more about training courses or becoming a member of LRN, contact Susan on 0131 537 6674 or Sarah Cairns on 0131 537 6109.








Management Committee Member





PROFILE








I have been volunteering with the Patients Council for two years.  I decided to volunteer because I wanted to support the Management Committee to deliver collective advocacy, listen to the concerns of inpatients and support patients to voice their ideas and concerns around reprovisioning.





I have been involved in collective advocacy meetings, and I have represented the management committee at meetings, open days, information events and having fun!





It is important to me that patients’ voices, ideas and concerns are heard, acknowledged and acted upon.  





And I have benefitted from the work too.  I have a greater awareness of the issues that affect service users.  I have enjoyed being involved in campaign work and the chance to meet other groups working towards a common goal.  Working for the Patients Council has given me a sense of contributing to the development of a better mental health service.





Leah Marchbank, 


Co-opted Member





PATIENTS COUNCIL MEETING


2.00-3.30PM


Monday 24 January 


BOARD ROOM,  ROYAL EDINBURGH HOSPITAL





COME AND MEET OUR GUESTS





Releasing Time To Care Facilitators





Angela Woof


And


Alison Thompson





Angela and Alison will tell us about their important work and provide an opportunity for you to ask them questions











WELCOME
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Management Committee





There are still some vacancies for service user members on our management committee.





If you would like to join us, please get in touch with David, Maggie, or any current committee member. We would be delighted to tell you more about what’s involved.  We hold drop in sessions for management committee members every Monday and the next formal management committee meeting will be held on Monday 28th February.
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Stories of Changing Lives





If you would like a free copy of the ‘Stories of Changing Lives’ booklet, please contact the Patients’ Council office.  Or visit our website to read a copy online.





OUR ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING


MONDAY 29TH NOVEMBER 2010





Our guest speaker was Dick Fitzpatrick, Project Manager for the reprovisioning of the Royal Edinburgh Hospital.





Dick reflected on the history of the hospital, what we have done with it, and plans for the future.  He acknowledged the support of the Patients Council in keeping the reprovisioning process moving along, often in very difficult circumstances.  





Dick talked us through the plans for the new hospital, which have been well received everywhere, including the Senior Management Team and the Financial and Performance Review Committee, who have decided to retain the Royal Edinburgh site in its entirety.  The new design features single en-suite in-patient accommodation in a series of two storey buildings with garden access, arranged around the edges of the site with a ‘village green’ space in the middle of the site.   





Congratulations to the following people who were elected or re-elected as service user members of our management committee:





Kate Cullen, Shirley Gowers,


Bruce McNally, Carol Manley,


Albert Nicolson, Alison Robertson,


Patricia Whalley





And a big thank you to our co-opted members – Cathy Robertson, Ross McPhail, Leah Marchbank, Ronnie Jack and Alan Muir.








‘Growing Old Disgracefully’


LGBT Age – Scotland’s first service for older LGBT people





The LGBT Centre for Health and Wellbeing is proud to announce the launch of LGBT Age, a new service aimed specifically at older lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender people in Edinburgh and the Lothians.  LGBT Age will be offering support to LGBT people over 50 in a number of ways:


-  Social opportunities, outings and events to  improve social networks


-  A volunteer befriending scheme providing one-to-one support


-  An information service on a range of topics including LGBT and mainstream support and services, housing and legal matters


-  An advocacy service to offer individuals support in dealing with issues such as accessing health and social care services or challenging discrimination.


The service will work with mainstream services to raise awareness of issues affecting older LGBT people and ensure that they receive culturally appropriate and sensitive services that welcome them and meet their needs.  It will also work towards addressing ageism in the LGBT community.


For further information, please get in touch with Garry McGregor, LGBT Age Coordinator, on 0131 523 1107 or at � HYPERLINK "mailto:garry@lgbthealth.org.uk" ��garry@lgbthealth.org.uk�, or see the Centre’s website � HYPERLINK "http://www.lgbthealth.org.uk" ��www.lgbthealth.org.uk�.





 





                                                                              �                                                                                                                     


The Royal Edinburgh  Hospital Patients’ Council is a registered charity, Scottish Charity No SC021800


Our offices are situated off the Link Corridor in the Andrew Duncan Clinic


Website:  www.patientscouncilreh.co.uk








The meeting is open to everyone who is using or has used the services of the Royal Edinburgh Hospital. 





Refreshments will be provided 








The  Royal Edinburgh Hospital  Patients’  Council


is an independent collective advocacy project for people who use or have used the services of the hospital. We provide a forum for common issues about mental health treatment and care and represent patients’ interests in order to improve services.  We hold general meetings every two months. To get involved with mental health issues from the service-user’s viewpoint, contact our Project Manager, David Budd or Development/Admin Worker, Maggie McIvor.


            Telephone: 0131 537 6462


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:maggie.mcivor@patientscouncilreh.co.uk" ��maggie.mcivor@patientscouncilreh.org.uk�


            � HYPERLINK "mailto:David.budd@patientscouncilreh.co.uk" ��david.budd@patientscouncilreh.org.uk�


Write: The Patients’ Council, Royal Edinburgh Hospital, Morningside Terrace, EH10 5HF





Our Management Committee:


Patricia Whalley (Chair); Alison Robertson (Vice Chair), Kate Cullen, Shirley Gowers, Bruce McNally, Carol Manley, , Albert Nicolson.  Co-opted members:  Cathy Robertson, Leah Marchbank, Ross McPhail, Alan Muir, Ronnie Jack


Patients’ Council Meetings 2011





Mondays : 2 – 4pm : Board Room


 24 January 


28 March


30 May


25 July 


26 September


AGM: 1.30–4pm : Board Room


Monday 28 November














To receive the newsletter direct,  by post or e-mail, please complete this section and return it to our Development & Administration Worker,  Maggie McIvor.


I would prefer to receive the Newsletter by post/email (delete as appropriate)


Name _______________________________________________________





Address_____________________________________________________________________________





Email 	______________________________________________________________________________














     THANK YOU





During the run up to the festive period we experienced some very challenging snowy conditions. The Patients Council heard stories of staff walking for miles to get into work. Beds were made available for staff to sleep, should they get stuck in the Royal Edinburgh. And the Estates department did a fantastic job keeping paths and roads clear within the hospital. The Patients Council wanted to acknowledge the commitment and efforts of all the staff during this time.  





Often the work of the Patients Council is about pointing out what needs improving. This focuses on what’s wrong. We do recognise restraints and restrictions which are imposed, but sometimes the positive gets lost.  To redress this we will be featuring positive stories about people in the hospital in our next newsletter in March. We have asked senior staff to nominate names and stories but if you have people you would like to nominate and a positive story to share then please get in touch. We would like to include positive stories and thank you articles as regular features in future newsletters.








                    The last three months





Choosing what to highlight from the varied and interesting work over the last 3 months can be a challenge. We would highly recommend getting hold of a copy of our three monthly (Quarterly) reports.  The reports not only let you know where our efforts have been placed but also what our volunteers have been doing on behalf of patients and former patients. More and more people feed back that the newsletter and reports are a good way of finding out what’s been happening in the hospital in general.  So if you don’t have a copy, pick one up from the holders just outside our office door in the art corridor, or contact us today. 





The biggest ongoing concern has been the continued review of advocacy services in Edinburgh. It looks increasingly likely services will go out to competitive tender (contracts made available for services to bid for).  We feel there is a lot wrong with doing that.  We are working with other services to maintain advocacy services and scrutinise the review process.  We are voicing concerns and keeping in contact with decision makers.  





Work over the last three months has included:


●Attending the rehab executive meeting to give patient feedback


● Design Statement Workshop for the reprovisioning work


● We consulted with 69 patients through our rehab collective advocacy meetings 


● We consulted with 129 patients in older and younger peoples services


● Continued commitment to the smoking cessation steering group 


● Development of a new website


● Representation at advocacy review meetings


● We helped the NHS carry out questionnaires in all acute and IPCU wards at St Johns and REH 





We are out of space to talk about our plans for 2011 but they will no doubt be varied, exciting and challenging over the coming months.








Care of Older People and CAMHS Project


We continue to visit the eight wards for the Care of Older People, including two wards based at Royal Victoria Hospital.  We have been able to take forward many issues of concern to patients, carers and staff.  We also meet the young people in the CAMHS In Patient Unit and Day Programme, as well as the parents of younger children who use the services offered at Forteviot.  Our volunteers do a marvellous job making contact with both older and younger patients.








